Minutes Hillside Cemetery Thursday, April 6, 2017

Present: Claud Hopkins, Patty Leventry, Cookie Vanek

The meeting was called to order at 5:05pm.

It was decided that the 2 large urns will stay in place at the Mausoleum and will be planted every year as they are too heavy to move.

Mayor Clark ordered the flowers for the cemetery and other areas as the Village receives a discount on quantity orders.

Patty volunteered to spray paint the urns and contact the Mayor for updates. .

The Trustees are requesting help to get the beds weeded, rototilled and ready for planting. Our goal is to make the cemetery look nice, but as maintenance free as possible for all concerned.

Patty inquired if the truck the Village uses to water the hanging baskets could water the 2 gardens, mausoleum and memorial areas at the cemetery.

Planting will begin the weekend of May 20th and continue through the week if necessary.

It was brought to our attention that there is discussion about having the Sexton and Mayor or Clerk of Council sign off on cemetery deeds. No formal motion was taken, but no one felt the need to change the current signing of deeds.

The meeting adjourned at 5:45pm

Cookie Vanek, Secretary